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The Magistrates Court of Victoria is committed to serving our community as we face 
COVID-19. All our Courts across the State remain open. After hearing from health 
experts, it is however necessary that we reduce the number of people in our court 
buildings and this requires us to change some aspects of our practice. to ensure the health 
and safety of our judiciary, staff and all court users. We see these as temporary measures 
while we ensure we have sustainable solutions for the months ahead. This practice 
direction applies from 9AM 24 March 2020. 

Previous COVID-19 Directions 

• This Practice Direction replaces all previous COVID-19 Practice Directions as it

relates to the Civil Jurisdiction of this Court.

Attendance at Court 

• Unless directed otherwise no practitioners or parties are to attend court.

Initiation of proceedings 

• All arrangements for the initiation of Complaints by EDI remain unchanged.

• All other Complaints initiated to be scanned and emailed to

civilcoordinator@courts.vic.gov.au or mailed to Civil coordinator 233 William St

Melbourne 3000 
• The Court will not accept Complaints issued over the counter until further notice.

• All court documents require in addition to the address for service an email address

and telephone and or mobile number.








